MINUTES
CHI EPSILON SIGMA
October 23, 1990

The Fourth Annual Meeting of the Alpha Chapter of Chi Epsilon Sigma met on Tuesday,
October 23, 1990, at the Hilton Inn-North, Worthington, Ohio for a luncheon meeting.
Shirley Brooks, 1989 Honorary Member, welcomed the group of 64 members, Dr. Bobby
Moser, Dr. Nancy Utterback (speaker) and guests (support staff with 50% or more OCES
appointments and less than one year service).

Business Meeting - Irene Moore, President:

Irene Moore introduced Dr. Jo Jones, Leader, Personnel Development our 1990 Honorary
Member.

Constitution Addition: At the August 9, 1990 meeting, the CES Officers and Board
members passed a motion to bring before the CES members at this Annual Meeting. The
motion was to add Associate Membership to our Constitution. These members would be
support staff who have been promoted but continue to work with Extension support staff
in their present position. Becky Doty so moved. Betty Kidd seconded the motion.
Motion carried.

Election of CES Officers: Irene Moore, reported results of the Nominating Committee
(Dorothy Rex, Chair, Jamie Nightengale and Martha Shinkle). Asked for nominations
from the floor. There were no nominations. Vicki Miller moved the slate of officers be
accepted. Kathy Moritz seconded the motion. The officers were accepted unanimously.
The slate of officers for 1990-1991 are as follows:

President Marilyn Bloom, Ottawa County
President Elect Becky Hooper, East District
First Vice President Evelyn Roediger, State CNRD
Secretary-Treasurer Betty Marlow, Wood County
Annalist Marie Bouic, Union County

Membership Secretary Jill Kelley, State Administration
Administrative Advisor Phyllis Althouse, State Administration

Past President Irene Moore, Ashland County
Board of Directors

East District Betty Ward, Monroe County
Northeast District Kathy Moritz, Northeast District
Northwest District Betty Kidd, Putnam County
South District Nancy Hawk, Athens County
Southwest District Terri Clark, Southwest District
Campus Jacqueline Mueck, Entomology
Campus Carol Poe, State 4-H

Emeriti Mary Rae, Columbus, Ohio

A brief installation ceremony for Officers and Directors was held.



Thirteen new CES members were recognized. Joyce Danford, Washington County;
Charlene Eckard, Knox County; Jill Gerken, Washington County; Cathy Smith, Washing-
ton County; Christine Hoschak, Defiance County; Carolin Krupp, Hancock County; Denise
Layman, Paulding County; Carolyn Morgan, Franklin County; Beverly Fassnacht, North-
west District Sea Grant; Lee Ann Johnson, East District; Mary Ann Rausch, South District;
Kay Berning, State Administration; and Michele Hobbs, State Horticulture. Members in
attendance were presented a CES notebook and membership pin.

[rene Moore presented the President’s gavel to Marilyn Bloom.
Awards and Recognition - Jill Kelley, Membership Secretary

15 Years - Beverly Fassnacht, Sea Grant; Becky Hooper, East District; Melody Roy,
Richland County

20 Years - Karen Barnhart, Holmes County; Karon Dellinger, Franklin County; Betty
Marlow, Wood County; Irene Moore, Ashland County

25 Years - Sarah Miller, Logan County
Emeritus - Naomi VanTrees, Greene County

Marilyn Bloom introduced Dr. Nancy Klenzle Utterback who very ably presented "Keeping
Our Batteries Energized".

Announcement of Scholarship Winners - Becky Hooper

The Scholarship Committee consisted of Dr. Keith Smith, Betty Marlow, and Becky
Hooper. The 1990 Scholarship Winners of $250 are Karen Barnhart, Holmes County and
Cheryle Nichols, Montgomery County.

Remarks - Dr. Bobby Moser, Director of OCES and 1988 CES Honorary Member enthusi-
astically said he was happy to be a part of CES. Support staff is very important to
Extension, are a part of the team and are the wheels that keep things moving.

Meeting adjourned.
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Secretary-Treasurer
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